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IWS Water Supply Engineering & Planning (WSEP) comments for the above noted 
referral is as follows: 

Background Information –Refer to the GIS map below: 

The CRD has a large diameter water transmission main (Main No. 1)
running down Washington Avenue and Cecelia Road as shown on the
attached GIS map.  Main No. 1 is a 1067mm outside diameter welded
steel transmission main constructed in 1995.
There is also an abandoned 914mm ø steel riveted main running through
the intersection of Washington Avenue and Cecelia Road.
Main No. 1 assists in delivering water to approximately 385,000 residents
within Greater Victoria, including the Saanich Peninsula.

CRD IWS provides the following general comments and conditions with respect 
to the Regional Water Supply system infrastructure: 

1. If the development proceeds, the designer can obtain record drawing
information by making a BC1 Call at 1-800-474-6886.

2. Engineering details shall be provided to CRD IWS (Scott Mason, Manager
Water Supply Engineering and Planning) for review and comments,
should there be any work within three meters of the water transmission
main.

Amrit Sandhar | Senior Project Technologist 
Infrastructure Engineering | CRD Integrated Water Services 
479 Island Highway, Victoria, BC V9B 1H7 
T: 250.474.9636 |  E: asandhar@crd.bc.ca 
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From: sam saprunoff <
Sent: October 23, 2019 5:06 PM 
To: Victoria Mayor and Council <mayorandcouncil@victoria.ca> 
Cc: Leanne Taylor <ltaylor@victoria.ca> 
Subject: Re Development Proposal by Curate Development for Washington Ave 

https://tender.victoria.ca/webapps/ourcity/Prospero/Details.aspx?folderNum
ber=REZ00714

Dear Mayor, council and L Taylor,

I have attended two public information meetings hosted by Curate re the
above Washington Ave development proposal. At the second meeting the 
majority of home owners (14-2, with 7 abstaining-renters) voted against 
the current proposal.

I have lived at 3059 Washington Ave for the last 16 years. I do not have a 
driveway for my house but park my truck directly in front of my home. There 
are now 3 development proposal for Washington Ave between Gorge Rd 
and Burnside. One has been applied for 4 units, the above proposal, 36 
units, the latest proposal by the same company another 8 units. The 
increase in traffic flow and available parking will be horrendous.
Washington Ave is not a main through street as you can only turn right onto 
Burnside. There are speed bumps to slow down traffic (implemented years 
ago when a young child was killed by a taxi driver). The Curate proposal 
makes no plans for the increased traffic to their housing development on a 
narrow street.

The Curate proposal does not conform to the Community Plan of 1 1/2 
storey homes. Most of their units will be 3 storeys.

Their development does not have any security measures. The theft and 
damage to property has been a consistent problem to the residents of the 
Washington Street area. With a new access to Cecilia and the Galloping 
Goose this problem will give thieves even more access to easy picking 
from the open access to 36 houses.

This company has only one thing in mind to make MONEY! Their proposal 
has not taken into concern any suggestions from the residents of 
Washington Ave. To try and sell the council on an idea that they are trying 
to provide affordable housing is not true! Estimated cost of a 2 bedroom 



unit is $650,000 and a 3 bedroom unit is $690,000! Add a strata fee of at 
least $300/month. What young family could possible afford these units! 
  
Certainly the city of Victoria needs more housing but at what cost to the 
existing taxpayers.  The acceptable amount of units to be built should 
conform with the existing town house developments on Washington Ave.  A 
total of 20 units would be much more acceptable. 
 
Please ask this company to modify their current proposal. The 
residents and taxpayers of Washington Ave. need responsible decisions 
from city council! 
 
Sincerely,  
Sam W. Saprunoff 
 
 













Dear Mayor and Council,
 
I am the owner of 3065 Washington Ave, a 109-year-old character home.  My family and I have lived on 
Washington Ave for 28 years (1991) and my house is located across the street from the proposed 
development.  Like two of the houses on the land identified in the application, my house is also listed as 
one of Historical Merit along with five others that immediately border the subject properties. 
  
I waited to write a letter of objection to the application, knowing that a presentation for another proposed 
development (3120 Washington Ave) was to be delivered on Monday, November 18th 2019 and I wanted to 
compare the two. 
  
Since viewing the presentation by Island View Strategies, a scaled-up version and similar design to the 
previously approved and community supported development across the road at 3103 Washington Ave, and 
seeing their approach to infill on these larger lots, my objection is even stronger to the most recent 
proposal put forth by Curate.  
  
My objections are based on the failure to follow and the misinterpretation of the just 2.5-year-old 
Neighbourhood Plan, and the spirit in which it was developed, that so many of us worked hard on to 
create.   
 
My concerns are: 

Urban Residential vs Traditional Residential - The scale of the development proposed, typical of Urban 
Residential development, is appropriate for arterial or secondary arterial roads as per the Burnside Gorge 
Neighbourhood Plan (BGNP - Land Use Category Matrix), not for a local street.  The proposed development 
is not adjacent to Urban Residential housing (BGNP - 12.5.2).  Washington Ave is designated as a Local 
Street (Section 7, Map 4 Official Community Plan, City of Victoria) in a Traditional Residential area.  The 
proposed development is located at the mid-point of this local street, the site contains 2 homes of historical 
merit and is bordered by 6 more of merit as well (BGNP 12.5.5, Map 8).  The concept is not appropriate for 
a local street and, at this scale, will take away from the historical nature and feel of this section of the street 
which is highlighted in the Burnside Gorge Heritage Walk and The Burnside Gorge Heritage Walking Tour 
(BGNP 8.2.1). 

Heights and Setbacks - The height of the proposed buildings  specifically Building  - in conjunction with 
the planned setback from Washington Ave, is not consistent with the character of the street (BGNP 2.3, 
4.1.4 & 12.5.1).  A building of such height and located so close to the road (Building  would destroy the 
privacy enjoyed by the 100yr old+ homes situated across from it.  Existing setbacks and heights provide 
distance and solitude from each other.  The 3rd floor of this building, as designed, would look down and into 
the top floor rooms of the homes across the street.  Most of these are bedrooms.  There are no other 
buildings of this height and proximity to the road along this portion of the street.  This situation is magnified 
by the fact the project is located on the   of the street.  This increased elevation, the 3rd floor of 
Building  and the minimal setback does not fit in to the character of the street as proposed, meet the 
requirements, goals or spirit of the OCP or BGNP. 

Density - There are already several examples of denser, ground orientated housing townhomes designed 
to be attractive to families with children  already along the west side of Washington Ave.  Article 12.5.4 was 
specifically included in the BGNP with this kind of density in mind for these lots.  The current proposal, not 
including the corner lots of Washington Ave, will almost double the number of residences along the west 



side of the avenue. An attempt at a density increase of this magnitude fails to mitigate the impact on 
neighbours through appropriate design  (BGNP 12.4). 
 
Impact to Neighborhood (parking and traffic)  As mentioned above, the proposed density of this 
development would not make it compatible, neighbourly, nor a good fit  (BGNP 12.6.1).  The Land Use 
Category Matrix allows a density up to .8FSR.  This is maximum, not a suggested target.  The newest 
proposal only provides 4 visitor parking stalls for the 34 residences.  Washington Ave already faces on-
street parking challenges for its residents due to spillover from: 

- the neighbouring apartments along Gorge and Burnside Roads 
- the condominiums and the Co-op on located on Washington Avenue 
- the new park on Cecelia Road  
- the Burnside Gorge Community Center 
- users of, especially commuters who park and ride, the Galloping Goose trail 

 
This spillover already makes parking in front of our own homes a challenge.  Introducing this kind of density 
without providing appropriate parking does not make the proposed development  good neighbor to 
adjacent  and only planning for 4 visitor parking spots does not  massing  on us 
(BGNP 12.7.2).  With storage such an issue for families, enclosed garages of the size proposed are typically 
used for storage, not for vehicles.  There are numerous, easily accessible studies, that show 25%-75% of 
home owners with an enclosed garage do not use it to park their vehicle(s).  This percentage increases in 
homes with single car garages vs two or more.  There are 27 single car garages currently proposed.  For this 
development to realistically have no impact on street parking, at minimum (25% for 34 residences) 8-9 
extra, unenclosed, parking spots should be proposed.  At the high end 75%) 25-26 spots would be required 
not to have overspill onto Washington Ave.  These numbers do not include any provisions for visitor 
parking.  One way to encourage the garages to be used for vehicles is not to enclose them.  This 
dramatically increases parking uptake as open car ports are not as suitable for storage. 
                   
Many of us worked hard on the BGNP.  It was developed knowing the Doric Connector would be a priority 
for the City of Victoria (BGNP 12.10.1, 12.16.2).  Despite specifically identifying the Doric Connector 8 times 
in the BGNP, nowhere does the BGNP give concession or suggest relaxed rules for developers when 
including the connector in a development.  Should Curate propose to only combine develop the two 
southern-most lots, Curate would be required to follow the BGNP.  Curate chooses to include the third lot 
in their proposal and they do so with the knowledge of the desire for the connector.  It is their choice to 
tackle this and it does not create a quid pro quo relationship with the City.  The BGNP still applies and they 
know this.  If Island View Strategies can be profitable with 8 units on one lot (3120 Washington Ave 
proposal) of the same size, Curate can be with 24 (3 lots) especially when considering scales of economy.  It 
is important to recognize that even though some of the land would be required for the Doric Connector 
there is additional flexibility in design afforded when utilizing 3 lots.  When this is taken into consideration, 
a development that fits within the character of the street, is 30 units or less, with adequate off-street 
parking that does not impact the neighbourhood, is appropriate.  
 
Please contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Cameron Burton 
Owner  3065 Washington Ave 

 
 

  


